
A Two Year Journey 
Our staff team recently embarked on a two year journey of learning how 
to build a culture of discipleship among students. Along with a cohort of 
AIA staff from around the country, we are trusting God to create Christ-
centered movements on campus through spiritual multiplication. 


Every six months we gather in person for a three day “immersion” on 
how to be and make disciples in the way of Jesus. Matt traveled out to 
Los Angeles on January 6-8 for the first “Learning Community” and was 
greatly encouraged while there. Please pray that our investment of 
time and energy in this cohort would enrich our lives and ministry. 


Matt happened to be in LA when the wildfires broke out and our host location in Santa Monica was only three 
miles away from the starting point. An AIA staff couple serving at UCLA is deeply impacted by all that’s 
currently happening. Please pray for God’s grace to cover and sustain the Motorin family in this difficult time. 
They are personally safe but carrying a lot of weight as they care for others. 


Semester Six  
We recently gathered our leadership team to prepare for the spring 
semester. It was a great time of vision for our students to live on 
mission with friends and teammates. We challenged them to pick 
six names who they want to share the gospel with or disciple this 
semester. They are excited and motivated to trust God for heart 
change! Pray for the Holy Spirit to go before us and give 
boldness in proclaiming God’s grace through Christ. 


We appreciate your partnership in the gospel and couldn’t do this 
missionary work without you. We look forward to 2025 with 
anticipation for the hand of God to work in and through us! 
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